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25 CFR Ch. I (4–1–10 Edition) §§ 286.13–286.14 

operations will be sufficient to make 
the enterprise self-sustaining. 

(b) Amount of total financing re-
quired as well as what is obtainable 
from other sources, including the appli-
cant’s personal resources, and a state-
ment of terms and conditions under 
which any borrowed portion is obtain-
able. 

(c) Capital deficiency, which will be 
the basis for the amount of grant re-
quested. 

(d) Pro forma balance sheets and op-
erating statements showing estimated 
expenses, income and net profit from 
operations for three years following re-
ceipt of the requested grant. 

(e) Annual operating statements and 
balance sheets, audited if available, for 
the prior two years or applicable years 
for enterprises already in operation. 

(f) Current financial statements, con-
sisting of a balance sheet and operating 
statement. 

(g) A plan of operation which shall be 
acceptable to the lender making the 
loan and the Assistant Secretary. 

§§ 286.13–286.14 [Reserved] 

§ 286.15 Application procedures. 
Applications are to be submitted to 

the Superintendent having administra-
tive jurisdiction over the reservation 
on which an enterprise will be or is lo-
cated. If the enterprise site is near two 
or more reservations, application is to 
be made to the Superintendent having 
administrative jurisdiction over the 
reservation nearest to the location of 
the enterprise which the enterprise will 
benefit economically. 

§ 286.16 Grant approval authority. 
Applications for grants require ap-

proval by the Assistant Secretary. 

§ 286.17 Grant limitations and require-
ments. 

(a) Grants will be made to assist in 
establishing new economic enterprises, 
or in purchasing or expanding estab-
lished ones. However, a grant may be 
made only when in the opinion of the 
Assistant Secretary the applicant is 
unable to obtain adequate financing 
from other sources. Prior to making 
any grant, the Assistant Secretary 
shall assure that, to the extent prac-

tical, the applicant’s own resources 
have been invested in the proposed 
project. The applicant shall not be re-
quired to invest own resources to the 
extent that they are already com-
mitted to endeavors deemed by the As-
sistant Secretary to be essential to the 
welfare of the applicant. If the infor-
mation in an application, which must 
include personal financial statements, 
indicates that it may be possible for 
the applicant to obtain financing with-
out a grant, the Assistant Secretary 
will require the applicant to furnish 
letters from two customary lenders in 
the area, if available, who are making 
loans for similar purpose, showing 
whether or not they will make a loan 
to the applicant for the total financing 
needed without a grant. 

(b) A grant may be made only to an 
applicant who is able to obtain at least 
75 percent of the necessary financing 
from other sources. 

(c) No grant in excess of $250,000 may 
be made to an Indian tribe or in excess 
of $100,000 to an Indian individual, part-
nership, corporation, or cooperative as-
sociation. 

(d) Revolving loan funds as pre-
scribed in title I of the Indian Financ-
ing Act of 1974 and guaranteed or in-
sured loans as prescribed in title II of 
said Act may not be used as the 
sources of the loan portion of the total 
financing requirement if financing 
from other governmental or institu-
tional lenders is available on reason-
able terms and conditions. If a loan is 
not available from other sources, guar-
anteed or insured loans under the pro-
visions of title II of said Act may then 
be considered. If a guaranteed or in-
sured loan is not available loans under 
the provisions of title I of said Act may 
then be considered. Applicants for a 
loan from either source must meet the 
eligibility requirements for such loans. 

(e) A grant will not be approved un-
less there is assurance the applicant 
can and will be provided with needed 
competent technical and management 
assistance commensurate with the na-
ture of the enterprise to be funded and 
the knowledge and management skills 
of the applicant. 

(f) Grant funds may not be used for 
refinancing or debt consolidation un-
less approval is justified and required 
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